
Club Contacts 

Kooringal-Wagga  
Athletics Club 
PO Box 8569 

Kooringal NSW 
2650 

President: Position  
Mick Dare  

president@kwa.org.au 
 

Registrar: 
Kelly Grant 

registrar@kwa.org.au 
 

Treasurer: 
Myriam Walker 

treasurer@kwa.org.au 
 

Carnivals 
Danielle Kennedy 

carnivals@kwa.org.au 
 

Uniforms 
Anna & Courtney 

uniforms@kwa.org.au 
 

********** 

Dates to remember: 

5th November 2023 
Kooringal-Wagga 44th  

Annual Carnival 
 

********** 
How to register for  
up-coming Carnivals 

 
 

Murray Valley Carnival 
Finley  

28/10/2023 
 

Kooringal-Wagga 44th  
Annual Carnival 

05/11/2023  
Free entry for all 
Kooringal-Wagga 

Members  
Nominate via RHQ  
Nominations close 

31/10/2023 
ENTER NOW  

NO LATE ENTRIES!!! 
 

Check out the list of 
our local Carnivals &  

Championships at  
www.kwa.org.au/

carnivals 
 

Carnivals & Gala from 
other Clubs in NSW may 

also  
appear on RHQ   
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Registration Packs  
 
• New members please bring along Proof of Age for child (passport,  Birth Certificate, 

Blue Book or Immunization Book—packs will not be handed out if we have not sighted 
proof of age. 

• Print, complete (or complete, print) the  Working With Children Check Declaration and hand 
this over to the Registrar when collecting your pack. Completing this process prior will expe-
diate the collection process. 

• Registration Packs & uniforms will be available to collect on Friday 20th October 2023 from 
4.30pm to 5pm only.  

Message from our president 

 

I would like to welcome all our new families and returning families to Kooringal Wagga Little 
athletics club. It was great to see so many athletes competing in our first club night. I would like 
to encourage parents/carers to be actively involved in our club nights and our championship 
events. This is extremely important as our club could not run without the assistance from parents/
carers and families. 
I would like to remind everyone that we are a family club, so please reach out to myself or any of 
the committee members if you have any questions. I look forward to a great year ahead with our 
athletes challenging themselves, connecting with others and having fun.  
Thankyou 
Mick Dare 

 
 
 

Our district carnival season finally 
kicks off this weekend at Lockhart, 
with 20 athletes representing the club. 
For those attending, I will email and 
upload the duty roster onto Facebook. 

Also approaching, is our 
Kooringal-Wagga Carnival 
 
Remember, KWAC athletes 
have FREE ENTRY!  
The closing date: 10pm pm 
31/10/2023  
(NO late entries) 
 
SPONSORSHIP OPPORTUNITIES: 
Please consider sponsoring trophies/
ribbons/raffle prizes for the carnival.  
If interested, kindly deposit into our 
club account (Kooringal-Wagga Athlet-
ics Club. BSB: 640-000. Account: 
111239352), with your company,  
business, or family name, specifying  
T–trophies; R–ribbons; P–raffle prizes. 
If you have specific prizes or vouchers 
you would like to donate, or have any 
further questions, please contact me 
directly at carnivals@kwa.org.au. 
Sponsorship is required by Friday  
October 27th. 

https://resultshq.com.au/login
https://www.kwa.org.au/carnivals/
https://www.kwa.org.au/carnivals/
http://centrewebsiteadmin.resultshq.com.au/kooringal-wagga/wp-content/uploads/sites/80/2019/10/WWCC-Declaration-LANSW.pdf
about:blank


Where to place Bib Num-
bers & patches on uni-
forms. 
 
The Bib number, age patch and Coles patch 
are all required to be sewed on pinned on 
the Club       Uniform.  
 
Please note athletes will not be     allowed 
to compete if they do not have their bib 
number displayed on their uniform .  If you 
are waiting on a uniform order to be filled 
please pin the bib number on the front of 
the child’s clothing in the interim. 
 
Refer to the photos on the side to view 
where the patches are placed. 

Bib number—Sew or pin in center of  
singlet or crop top 
 
Age patch - top left hand side of singlet.  
  
If wearing crop top/lycra shorts set, age patch is to 
be placed on the  
bottom front left hand side of shorts. 
 
Coles patch to be place on top right hand side of    
Uniform. 

Uniforms 
 
We have had an overwhelming number of uniforms purchased in the lead up to the 
start of our first two club night. Thank you to all our families for their patience waiting for 
additional stock to arrive. 
We have received our new order of navy blue girls tights and these will be available from 4:30-
5:00pm this Friday 27 October.  
We will also have new stock of  girls crops tops, boys shorts and a few orders of singlets arriving 
shortly, these will be available for purchase on Friday, 3rd November, 2023 between 4.30-
5.00pm. 
Please email uniforms@kwa.org.au if you have any further questions and we will get back to you 
as soon as we can. 
 
Second-hand Uniforms 
Please consider donating or selling uniforms that you no longer require.  We are looking for  
singlets in particular.  Please bring these along on Friday. 
 
 
Anna Bailey 

Website 
www.kwa.org.au  

 
 

Uniforms 
Order form &   
sizing chart  
CLICK HERE 

 
Athletes are  

required to be in  
the Club Uniform at 

each  
Friday Club Competi-
tion Meet and to at 

all  
Carnivals 

 
 Bib Numbers must be 
displayed on front of 

shirt at each Club 
Meet   

No Bib = No Point 
Score! 

****** 
Please refer to our  
CLUB HANDBOOK 

For further         
information 

****** 

Facebook &  
Instagram Kooringal

-Wagga Athletics 
Club 

Please like/join our FB and Inst 
pages.  We find communicating 
via these platforms the quickest 

and easiest way of getting 
mesges out to our members es-
pecially when advising about 

wet or hot weather alerts. 

Family 
fun &     
fitness  

Programming –Results 
 
Well done to all out athletes there were 43 PB’s achieved for our second night of competition. 
Due to numbers the U/11G will combine with the U/12G and same with the boys 
Please ensure that when recording that the results are written clearly, as all field events are added 
manually. 
When recording the results for high jump please use the high recording sheet 
If an error has occurred please speak to one of our committee members 
  
Thanks 
KathyWell done to all out athletes there were 43 PB’s achieved for our second night of 
competition. 
Due to numbers the U/11G will combine with the U/12G and same with the boys 
Please ensure that when recording that the results are written clearly, as all field events are added 
manually. 
When recording the results for high jump please use the high recording sheet 
If an error has occurred please speak to one of our committee members 
  
A reminder  that all results from our Friday Night Meets can be viewed on your RHQ Family  
Portal.  For instructions on how to access RHQ please refer to the previous newsletter #1 also 
found on our website https://www.kwa.org.au/newsletters/ 
 

Centre Records 
 
Centre Records (CR) for each event are listed on the top of the recording sheets.  Please ensure 
you have a look at the CR when you are at an event to see what the record is.  Should an athlete 
equal or break the record please reach out to a Committee Member  so they can verify the        
distance /height  before moving on to the next athlete.  All CR’s must be verified and signed off  
by a Committee member, failing this will result in no records . 
 
Kathy 

http://www.kwa.org.au
https://www.kwa.org.au/uniforms/
http://centrewebsiteadmin.resultshq.com.au/kooringal-wagga/wp-content/uploads/sites/80/2023/08/2023_2024_Handbook.pdf
https://centrewebsiteadmin.resultshq.com.au/kooringal-wagga/wp-admin/upload.php?item=1969#:~:text=http%3A//centrewebsiteadmin.resultshq.com.au/kooringal%2Dwagga/wp%2Dcontent/uploads/sites/80/2023/10/Newsletter1_07102023.pdf


Committee 
 
Please consider joining the Committee!  This is a great opportunity for you to get involved with 
athletics, make new lifelong friends and be with like-minded people!  Our club would not be able 
to run each week without our volunteers so we need as many people on the Committee, we NEED 
YOU! 
 
The position of SECRETARY  remains vacant.  The Club desperately needs this position 
filled.  Please reach out to Mick Dare for more information. 
 

 2023/24 Committee List 

 
 

Website 
www.kwa.org.au  

 
 

Next Committee 
Meeting: 

Monday 13th  
November 2023, 
6.30pm at the 

Rules Club, Wagga 
All members are 

invited and  
welcomed and  
encouraged to  

attend 
 

 
President Mick Dare 

Vice Presidents Vacant 

Secretary Vacant 

Treasurer Myriam Walker 

Registrar Kelly Grant 

Club Program Event Coordinator Kathy McNair 

First Aid Officer Danielle Kennedy 

Amateurs Secretary Mark Conyers 

Publicity & Social Officer Kelly Rands 

Catering Officers Vacant 

KWAC Carnival Convener Danielle Kennedy 

Carnival Registrar Danielle Kennedy 

Equipment Officer Geoff Spriggs & Mike Bailey 

Uniform Officer 
Anna Bailey & Courtney 
Schofield 

House-keeping: 
 
Slip, Slop, Slap time—with the weather warming up it’s time to slip on that shirt, slop on that 
screen and slap on hat.  Please ensure you child has their water bottles as well... 

 
Timing Gates - Parents and children are asked to please not touch, play or hang off the Timing 
Gates located at the end of the track as this may cause delays with the track or may not accurately 
record the races. We thank you for your cooperation with this matter. 

http://www.kwa.org.au

